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Meeting Minutes
February 15th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Councilors Lacy Gries, Acasia Berry, Marc Berry, Ann Van Osdol, Emily Reed
Excused:  Councilor Peny Wallace
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Planner Nick Kraemer
Community: None

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  None

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of 1/25/17 and 2/01/17 City Council Meeting Minutes:

Councilor Lacy Gries made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 1/25/2017 with the edits of adding the first initial for M. Berry and A. Berry.  Councilor Van Osdol seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Councilor A. Berry made a motion to approve the minutes of 2/1/17 with the addition of the Oath of Office for Councilor Reed and clarifying Councilors A. Berry and M. Berry with their initials.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Mosier Quarry History and Updates (Nick Kraemer, City Planner)
Kraemer had put together a general timeline and history of both pits and the City Attorney had included for reference in the Council packet the four court cases that were instrumental in shutting the Quarry operations down.  Kraemer described the ongoing discussion with ODOT that began when Dotty DeVaney was the City Planner about possible shared uses of the property.  M. Berry said that he was concerned about meetings that only one or two of Council were invited to (at the time, Mayor Andrea Rogers), and requested that he be informed of and invited to any such meetings.  Kraemer said that ODOT now has an option to purchase the Houston pit, which the City had identified as the one big hurdle to reaching an agreement with ODOT.  Houston has already donated the mineral rights of that pit to ODOT.  Van Osdol remembered the experience of living through the pit operations, which included batching operations.  ODOT’s current proposal includes the ability to batch on site. ODOT’s offer to the city is that they will use the Houston pit for one project this year and then to back out of the project by prepping the site and adding another access and will find a way for the City to purchase or lease the property long term.  Kraemer described the proposed public process with required notice and public hearing, a CUP, and an IGA to detail certain conditions that aren’t spelled out in the CUP.  The City would also want to annex both pits to gain greater control of the land use, although currently the City has an agreement with the County that the City implements the City Ordinances in the City’s UGA.  He explained the importance of the Haul Road—that it is not considered a road, but is considered part of the ODOT property and this is why the City has control of the land use and can prohibit rock hauling.  Kraemer took some questions from Council that he will follow up with about the mineral rights, the expired Nonconforming Use designation, and he will also develop a scenario of alternatives.  The Council indicated that they were interested in holding the ODOT informational session on March 15th, which will not be a public hearing.

	2.  
	City Attorney RFQ and Termination Process Discussion

Mayor Burns presented a possible draft for the RFQ and said that she will continue editing the draft to present to Council at the next meeting.  She gave a timeline, which is one month for the RFQ to be open, one month for the interview process, and then a decision in June.  She would like to put out a short notice as soon as possible.  Council had received hard copies of the Mayor’s letter to the City Attorney and Councilor M. Berry said that he was concerned that the letter terminated the contract.  He said that the Council had voted only to 


	
	 (Cont.) put an RFQ out.  He said that his understanding was that the only powers of the Mayor were to run the City Council meetings and to put together the agenda. Van Osdol said that she did not support terminating the existing contract.  Mayor Burns explained that putting out the RFQ in effect gave the City Attorney notice that the current contract would be terminated whether or not he was selected again to be City Attorney—that putting out an RFQ implies termination of the current contract.  She also wanted to inform the City Attorney as soon as possible before he heard the news through the grapevine.  M. Berry said that he was very concerned about changing attorneys during the time that use of the quarry was going to be debated.  A. Berry said that she had thought that during the RFQ process the City Council would recognize the right time to terminate the contract.  She also said that she didn’t support keeping the current City Attorney just because of the new quarry proposals.  Van Osdol said that things have gone too far and that it would be difficult to undo the letter.  She said that the Council is stuck with the letter of termination.  She said to leave it as is—don’t try to make it better because it would only get worse.  Mayor Burns said that no matter what happens, the City still needs to replace the current contract with the attorney with an updated contract.  M. Berry asked about emails to or from the attorney—that he requests that the entire Council be cc’d on all emails.  Fitzpatrick said that sometimes there were a lot of emails to and from the City Offfice and the Attorney going over things like contract language.  Councilor Reed said that it’s hard to have open communication when the Council can’t communicate outside of a public meeting.  Councilor Reed understoon Councilor M. Berry’s frustration.  She understood the Mayor’s difference in interpretation of the Council vote on the RFQ.  Council decided that Fitzpatrick would use her best judgement to decide which emails to and from the City Attorney will be sent to the entire City Council.  

	8.
	Support Letter for HB 2131
Councilor M. Berry made a motion to approve the support letter for HB 2131.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	VIII
	Correspondence/Staff/Council reports:
Fitzpatrick presented the Auditor’s letter in hard copy and will send electronic copies to the Council.  Councilors M. Berry and Van Osdol will get their bios and photos to Fitzpatrick for the website.



Approved this 1st day of March, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Council President Emily Reed                                                                Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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